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SFMO STATEMENT ON THALIA MARA HALL 

 
JACKSON, Miss. – Please attribute the following quote to State Fire Marshal and Insurance 
Commissioner Mike Chaney. Follow-up questions should be directed to the City of Jackson. 
 
“The State Fire Marshals Office (SFMO) conducted a follow-up inspection of Thalia Mara Hall on 
Tuesday, June 3, 2025, and determined that the building met standards to reopen. A Certificate 
of Occupancy will be issued to the City of Jackson (COJ). A hydrostatic test was conducted on 
Monday, June 2, 2025, to determine the integrity of pipes and valves in the building. The test 
was successful. The building elevators and escalators remain out of service pending repair and 
inspection. The COJ has scheduled a new fire curtain to be installed in July.  
 
A condition of the reopening is that a third-party fire watch must be in place until the fire 
curtain is installed and passes inspection. A fire watch involves having someone monitor the 
building during events for fire hazards and to alert occupants and emergency services if a fire 
breaks out.  
 
My office remains committed to working with Jackson officials to protect the health and safety 
of the public and important cultural structures like Thalia Mara Hall.” 
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